SOUTHAMPTON HIGH SCHOOL
23350 Southampton Parkway
Courtland, Virginia 23837
Phone: 757-653-2751 * Fax: 757-653-0414

Dr. MeChelle S. Blunt, Interim Principal Ms. Marilyn Holder, Assistant
Principal

Mrs. Devonda Gary,
Dean of Students

March 22, 2023
Dear Parent or Guardian:

As your child’s school nurse, | want to remind all parents of rising seniors C/O 2024 of the
meningococcal vaccine required prior to entry of school on September 5, 2023. The Virginia
Department of Health and Department of Education requires all 12th grade students to have a second
dose of Meningococcal vaccine.

Upon completion of the immunization, the documentation certifying that the vaccination
requirement has been completed must be submitted to the school prior to entering the twelfth
grade. Senior students (Class of 2024) will not be allowed to attend school until this
requirement has been met.

Vaccines are available at your physician’s office, local pharmacies, and the health department.

Sincerely,
Joyce Tomlin, RN
SHS School Nurse

“Expanding Excellence”




